Minutes Of Governors Meeting held on Monday 14th July 2014 

6.30pm at Parrett and Axe Primary School

Present: 
Pippa Munro

Nicola Shoemark


Gareth Hewett

Richard Dodson (Vice Chair)

Nigel Evans



Peter Larkman (Chair)

Sue Pakes



Allison White



Martyn Gillingham


Joy Edwards



Nikki Dulwich

Louise Greenham (Observer)

Rev Daniel Ingles (Observer)
Rev David Baldwin


Vicky Reed (Clerk)
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	Opening Prayer

Apologies & Welcome
Apologies received from Andrew Kindness & Emma House.

All apologies were accepted. 
PL welcomed Daniel Ingles & Louise Greenham sitting in at the meeting as observers until they are formally governors from the start of September. 

Register of Business Interests

All governors Register of Business Interests forms have been received by the clerk. There were no declarations of interest. 

Minutes of Meeting held on 28th April 2014

The minutes of the meeting were approved and signed by PL as a true  record. 
Matters arising from Minutes of Meeting held on 28th April 2014

a) PCC meeting date
It was agreed that Rev David will liaise with the two PCCs to set up a meeting in the Autumn term. 

b) 14/035 School Lunch provision
A new provider has been awarded the contract to provide the school meals. The school office staff team have so far been impressed with the administration of the new company. 

Parents have received details about ordering meals directly from the appointed supplier. There have been some initial glitches with the online system which have been reported and resolved. Funding for the UIFSM provision appears to be less than was announced or anticipated.  Final figures are not yet known and the F&P Committee are monitoring the situation closely. The dining hall floor is being replaced in the holidays, starting on Wednesday 23rd July. The school will re-look at the KS2 classrooms, and make a new LCVAP bid for funds to revamp these later in the year. 
c) Support Staff Costings 2015-2016
NE reported that the figure given in the draft budget for the 2015-2016 support staff was incorrect, which is why the figure appeared so high. The support staff budget is now increasing in line with expectations. 
d) Pre School Update
There have been architects site visits, but no further information is available at the present time. 
e) 14/041 Governor Visits
 NS will trial the new governor visits template form in the Autumn term. 
Committee Reports

Finance & Personnel Committee 

The Finance & Personnel Committee met on 12th May & 30th June. The minutes of both meetings were circulated prior to the FGB. SP gave a summary of both of the meetings. 
12th May Meeting. The final budget was agreed by the Finance & Personnel meeting. The budget included £3959 from the Governor Fund, part of which will be the 8% contribution towards the dining hall floor. The predicted 2014-15 NoR has now increased which will have a positive impact on the 2015-16 budget. It was reported that the budget for the 2014-2015 year is very tight, as a result of a small deficit for the year 2013-2014. County have accepted the budget, but may send an advisor out to look at the budget in the Autumn term. The percentage of our budget spent on staffing is 81%, which is within the guidelines set by county. 
Louise Greenham has applied to do her NPQH qualification. 
The Fixed Term Protocol, having been reviewed by the Finance & Personnel committee was ratified by the FGB, proposed by NS and seconded by RD. 

30th June Meeting  

There was a discussion about the recent industrial action and the decision to open part of the school. 

PL reported that he has spoken to local estate agents about the fact that P&A school is not being listed as the catchment area school for properties for sale within South Perrott. One estate agent was more helpful than another. PL will continue to speak to other estate agents, including those within Crewkerne.

The following policies having been reviewed by the Finance & Personnel committee were ratified by the FGB, proposed by ND and seconded by PL. 
Financial Procedures Policy
Retirement Policy
Stress Management Policy
The minutes of both of the meetings held on 12th May & 30th June were signed by SP as approved. 
Premises Committee Meeting 

The Premises Committee met on 6th May. The minutes were circulated prior to the FGB. RD gave a summary of the meeting. A number of the points made in the minutes have been actioned.  The LCVAP application covers only the replacement floor for the dining hall, not the redecoration of the hall. 

RD reported that the committee could do with more members. This will be looked at in the first meeting in the Autumn term. The minutes of the meeting held on 6th May were signed by RD as approved.
Curriculum Committee Meeting 

The Curriculum Committee met on 19th June. The minutes were circulated prior to the FGB. ND gave a summary of the meeting. The Curriculum Committee recommend to the FGB that the Equalities Policy be accepted, the policy was ratified by the FGB, unanimously agreed.
The minutes were approved and signed by NS on behalf of Andrew Kindness.   

Heads Report

a) Numbers on Roll Current and Predicted for September 2014

NoR is 108 at 14th July, and the NoR predicted for September is also 108, with 3 potential children looking around this week. 

b) Activities in school and Sports update including school sports funding
NE circulated details of the School Sports Premium spending to the FGB and talked the FGB through the areas which the money has been spent on. Mrs Harris has been recording data to confirm the impact of the funding.  
c) Staffing Update

Mrs Banfield leaves the school at the end of August, and Miss Evans has been formally appointed as an NQT now she has qualified. Mrs Greenham is going to teach 3 days and 1 morning per week from September, in order to free up Mr Evans 1 extra morning per week to focus on Finance
d) SEP Programme update

NE recently attended training about the new SEP programme SEP’s are now available to be booked through the county. NE is also available to hire by other schools. There was a discussion about the various options for the school. The school has allocated sufficient funding for 2 visits per year, 1 of which will  be NE’s performance management review. It was agreed that this will be looked at by the Finance & Personnel committee in more detail at the start of the Autumn term. 
e) Initial SATS results analysis
NE distributed the anonymised version of the numeracy, reading and GPS results. 
Reading: NE reported that the reading results were good and in line with expectation, with 50% exceeding 12 points progress, and 91% making at least 2 levels progress. 
Maths: 91% achieved Level 4 and 32% achieved Level 5+ including our first ever Level 6B mathematician. Some results are being reviewed. 91% made at least 2 levels progress with 14% attaining 3 levels progress.  43% exceeded the national expectation of 12 APS points progress.  It was concluded that the Maths priority seems to have worked but should be maintained as a 2014-15 Key Priority.
GPS The results were weak in comparison with the reading results. There was a discussion about the possible reasons for this. It was felt that this was largely due to the heavy weighting of spelling within the score system. 
GPS will be reported from next year and the staff team will be looking at a range of strategies to maximise our achievement in this area. 

           Overall the school is very pleased with the SATS results 
Safeguarding
SP attended the Keeping Children Safe in School course. All the governors have received the documents via email. SP and NE have met to discuss the requirements. Some requirements have been reduced and other new requirements have been introduced. SP summarised the changes for the FGB. The school is happy that the requirements are being met. NE is now a DSL (Designated Safeguarding Lead) GH raised a question about the process used to look at Serious Case Reviews. NE confirmed that the staff team are looking at these on the first day of the Autumn term as part of the annual cycle. 
SEF review  SP/JE to lead

There have been no changes to the SEF since the last meeting. 
JE raised the following questions:

Section 1 – Are we currently working towards Level 2 RRS Award? NE reported that we are not due to costs. 

Is there still a link with the urban school? NE reported the link has not continued.

59% of children are deemed Christian by parents – It was confirmed that this is based on the classification by parents.
Section 2 This will be reviewed and rewritten in light of the new SATS results. 
There was a discussion about the monitoring of teachers, by the head teacher and in the case of NQT’s the county assessment package purchased by the school. AW will check about the coaching qualification requirements for sports coaches. 
Section 4 Behaviour and safety It was confirmed that a Grade 1 is the equivalent of Outstanding. 

Section 5 Leadership Has there been improvement? NE reported that this is being reviewed. There will be a change in the experience level of the teachers from September with the departure of Mrs Banfield, and Miss Evans starting as an NQT. 
Section 6 – Has the Good remained static? NE reported that due to the constant “raising of the bar” he felt that he had to grade the school as Good.
SP noted that the amendments agreed at the last meeting have not been updated yet. NE will update them. 
Charity Fundraising since 2013. It was confirmed that there has been some more recent than that. 
It was noted that the SEF needs to be updated to include references to  the children’s pilgrimage to Salisbury and the redevelopment of the quiet garden.  

Governor Training 
Gareth Hewitt – Safeguarding Training Level 1 3rd July 2014
Andrew Kindness – Pupil Premium A Governors Guide to Closing the Gaps. PL gave a summary of the training on the behalf of AK. 
It was agreed to look at this in more detail at a future meeting, possibly a curriculum committee meeting. 
Governor Visits
No visits have taken place. PL came to the Sports Day, which was a thoroughly enjoyable occasion with evidence of the impact of the sports funding on performances.
Governor Vacancies & Appointments including election process of chair and vice chair in September

VR reported that once Rev Ingles appointment as a foundation governor has been confirmed by the Diocese, there will be just one vacancy remaining, as a foundation governor covering South Perrott. 

At the next meeting it will be necessary to elect a chairman and vice-chairman of the FGB. Please let VR know if you are interested in standing for either role, prior to the next meeting. 
Correspondence

None. 

Meeting dates for 2014-2015

FGB Meetings
6.30pm Monday 6th October 2014         

6.30pm Monday 24th November 2014   

6.30pm Monday 19th January 2015      

6.30pm Monday 16th March 2015         

6.30pm Monday 11th May 

6.30pm Monday 13th July 

Finance & Personnel Committee

5.30pm Monday 29th September 2014

Curriculum Committee

6.00pm Monday 3rd November 2014
Premises Committee 

5.30pm Wednesday 10th September 2014

A.O.U.B.

SP reported that the governors will again be giving book tokens to the Year 6 children, with contributions from the two PCCs towards the cost. 

PL talked about the leaving arrangements for Mrs Banfield. The governors agree that all donations will be passed to Mr Larkman, and that the funds will be used to purchase a gift from Oxfam, such as educational support. It was agreed that the governors would purchase through Oxfam Unwrapped, and that the certificate will be sent to Mrs Banfield’s home. 
PL expressed his thanks to Pippa Munro for her long and valued service as a staff governor. 

Meeting closed at 8.37pm.
	

	
	
	


